
 

 

EASINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES no. 298 

Minutes of Easington Parish Council held at Easington Community Hall on 
 Monday 3rd July, 2017 @ 7pm 

 
Present: Cllr T Smith - Chair    Cllr Nicholson      

Cllr Longhorn    Cllr I Smith      
 Cllr Walters    Cllr Clubley     
 Cllr Dr Livas-Dawes 

     
 

Apologies: Cllr Graham & Ward Cllr(s) Cracknell and Tucker 
 
3 Members of the public present and the Clerk 
 
Interests: 
Pecuniary & Non Pecuniary None 
Dispensations:    None 
 
1. Minutes of the meeting on Monday June , 2017 were approved and sign by the Chair 
 
 
 
2. Public Forum  
 
 
 
3. Cllr Tucker – Ward Councilor update – No Update available  
 
4. Finance 
Payments  
A Lusmore £130.00 June Salary     Proposed Seconded 
S Exley £65.00 June Salary       Proposed Seconded 
A Whelan £349.79 June Salary     Proposed Seconded 
A Lusmore £130.00 July Salary     Proposed Seconded 
S Exley £65.00 July Salary       Proposed Seconded 
A Whelan £349.79 July Salary     Proposed Seconded 
Streetscene grass cutting £275.00 6th Cut     Proposed Seconded 
Streetscene grass cutting £275.00 7th Cut     Proposed        Seconded  
Chairman’s payment Easington Community Hall £60 
       
Receipts 
None 
 
5. Planning 
The following planning applications will be discussed and any comments will be passed to ERYC for 
consideration when decision making. 
 
Proposal: Easington Conservation Area: Sycamores fell due to growing over summer house. Sycamore 
saplings times two fell due to position near property. 
Location: Gable Ends High Street, Easington, East Riding of Yorkshire HU12 0TS   
Applicant: Mr Ken Walker 
Application Type: Tree works in Conservation Area  
Decision:  No objection to this application 
 
 
 
 



 

 

6. Community Information & Services 
Post Office services in the Village – Cllr Dr Livas-Dawes informed the Council that the Post Office 
service would commence on Thursday 24th August in the community hall and would run every Thursday 
morning following that date. A lot of work has gone into implementing this vital service so please 
encourage all to use the facilities.  
Two Anniversary benches are being supplied by Gassco – Cllr Nicholson updated that one bench is to 
be placed on the verge halfway to the cemetery, the Clerk to seek approval from ERYC and the other will 
be located on the cliff top near the gas terminal following confirmation of land ownership. 
Damage to bench and table on Seaside Road – Cllr Longhorn asked councillors to consider what to do 
and discuss at the next meeting as COG updates and actions were taking some considerable time. 
Parish Surgery will be held on 15th July, there will also be a Public Parish Plan consultation Cllrs 
Nicholson & Livas-Dawes will attend together with Karen Wood. 
The Defib is now installed at the Crown and Anchor, Kilnsea. 
 
7. Parish Plan 
Update from Cllr Dr Livas-Dawes, Cllr Nicolson and Cllr Graham – The recommendations from the plan 
have been considered and updated accordingly. Copies have been sent to all councillors, comments and 
observations be sent to the Clerk. The next step is to obtain input from the community, a drop in session 
has been arranged for 15th July.  Thanks was given to Karen Wood for all her help and support with this 
issue. 
 

8. Correspondence – All items are emailed to Councillors with the exception of posters. 
1. Letter: ERNLLCA Chief Executive bulletin. 
2. Poster – Withernsea Town Council re Memorial Service Sat 22nd July. 
3. Newsletter: EA Outstrays to Skeffling Managed Realignment Scheme. 
4. Email: Andrea Clubley – Thanks for the drain cover being replaced. 

 
Any other business - items brought under AOB requiring a decision will be included on the next 
agenda. 
 
Cllr Longhorn – 19th July The school will be celebrating its 25 year anniversary, there will be singing in 
the square from 10.30am, all Councillors are invited to attend. 
Cllr Clubley – The weeds which are growing in the wall of the church yard are causing damage could this 
be investigated.  Cllr Longhorn to investigate. 
Cllr Dr Livas-Dawes is still experiencing computer issues and requested hard copies of paperwork – she 
stated that funds are available from ERNLLCA for this. This has been investigated and there are no 
funds available for anything of this type. 
Cllr Dr Livas-Dawes – The importance of the Church and the heritage of the village. 
Cllr Walters – It has been reported that there was an overhanging branch of a tree in the Church yard, 
Cllr Longhorn advised that this how been cut back. 
 
Date of Next Meeting –  
 
Monday 4th September, 2017 at 19:00 Parish Council meeting will be held in Easington 
Community Hall.   

      
There being no other business to discuss the meeting was closed at 19:22 
 


